TERRIGAL TALK - WEEK 4

Email: terrigal-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au

TERM 1

Website: https://terrigal-h.schools.nsw.gov.au

Year Group Assemblies

February 17 Yr 10 Jewish Museum Excursion

February 18  Yr 12 Biology/Physics Edrolo Information
February 19  Yr 11 Marine Studies Excursion (Period 5)
February 20

February 21 Yr 12 Marine Studies Excursion (Period 1)

Yr 10 Mentoring Program (Period 1, selected students)

SMS Student Absences to 0439 956 821



mailto:terrigal-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
https://terrigal-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/

COMMUNITY NOTICE

ANSTRALIA

Dear Terrigal High S5chool and Community,

With escalating contamination, the full impact of the Coronavirus is not yet known. We are
closely monitoring the situation with our uniform makers in China and working to determine
what impact this will have on our supply of uniforms to school communities.

The situation is very fluid with increasing cases being reported inside and outside of China.
Factories are taking measures to guard against its spread and at this stage are not confident
in employees returning to work for fear of contamination.

The factors below may impact our delivery schedule.

1. Chinese Government has extended the break with CNY by 7 days

2. Local councils have ask all people traveling interstate during CNY to stay home for 14
days before they are able to return to work

3. Logistics and transport will be impacted due to lower number of employees and too
little stock available for shipping. This will create a flood of garments for despatch when
the threat is under control, potentially causing further delays.

4. Australian Federal Government agencies have advised ship's crew that if they hawve
joined a ship, or have been ashore in mainland China and returned to the vessel from 1
February, they will not be permitted to come ashore in Australia within the 14-day
window from last being in China. If any individual member of the crew has been ashore
in China and boarded the ship from 1 February, the entire crew will be required to
remain on the vessel for the 14 day quarantine period.

For wessels, this means that they must remain at sea or off the coast of Australia for 14
days from when they left China. This tactic, which is beneficial in protecting the health of
Australian citizens who work at the port and ship pilots, will cause delays and have a
significant impact on vessel arrivals. While this is likely to impact all vessels based on
delays and port congestion, in particular, this will impact express services to Australia
and New Zealand where the transit time is less than 14 days.

This will also affect Airfreight and all aspects of deliveries in and out of China.
We appreciate your understanding and will keep you updated.

Our thoughts are with the families and communities of those affected by the virus during
this very difficult time.

Kind regards,

Tim Bryant

Lowes school Uniforms

Schoolwear Operations Manager

P: 029562 1111

245 Princess Highway Amcliffe 2205

SMS Student Absences to 0439 956 821




